El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Board meeting on April 2, 2009

Meeting called to order at 9:15 am  

Officers present: 




Committee Chairs:
 
President - Paul Unger



Training – Paula Englehardt

Vice-President - Katherine Bedrich


Communications – Don Travis

Secretary - Cindy Bolch


 
Host – Anne Barr

Treasurer – Nancy Soechting   


MCNRB – Debbi Harris 

Paul opened the meeting by announcing that we still have not had anyone step forward to fill the soon to be vacated Officer positions of Secretary and Treasurer.  The Membership Committee chair position is still open as well.   These positions need to be filled before the end of May.
Don and Paul are currently working on a Long Range Plan for our chapter with clarification of our mission, vision, and goals.

Suggestions were made to eliminate the travel allowance associated with Volunteer events and to credit all chapter members with volunteer hours for time spent in the 2009 classes.  After much discussion both suggestions were dropped.

Paul asked what the group thought about putting someone in charge of distributing a list weekly of all our scheduled events: Advanced Training, Volunteer, etc.   After much discussion it was decided that our website calendar should fill this need/requirement.

Paula brought us up to date on the graduation plans.  Deborah and Becky are the co-chairs of the graduation committee.   Graduation will be held at the Peace Lutheran Church in Rockdale on May 12 from 6 to 9 pm.  They plan to have t-shirts printed up using the Tree Frog image obtained from the TPWD website.   These t-shirts will be handed out to the graduates at graduation.  There was discussion concerning possible copyright restrictions with the use of this image.   It was decided that the committee needs to find a different tree frog image for their t-shirts.   Katherine made the motion that we designate a $1000 budget for the graduation committee.  Cindy seconded the motion and it passed with all ayes.  Cindy and Nancy will handle the badges and pins needed at graduation.  Cindy and Ann will handle the graduation and certification certificates needed at graduation.

Ann Collins attended the board meeting and presented her proposal to establish a Milam County Nature Symposium at the Wilson Ledbetter Park in Cameron.   The intention is to partner with organizations in the area to create a bird-friendly habitat in the park.  She asked for approval from the board to pursue this effort.  The motion was made by Cindy to establish the Milam County Nature Symposium as a chapter project with ad hoc committee status to be chaired by Ann Collins.  Nancy seconded the motion and it passed with all ayes.

Katherine suggested that in the future we hold Master Naturalist Training classes every other year.  In this way we could alternate classes with the Master Gardeners and not compete with them.  After much discussion it was decided to have the Training committee look into this and report back to the board with recommendations.

Katherine mentioned upcoming events:

· April 9 – General Membership meeting at the Richardson Farm.   There will be a tour of the farm and lunch followed by the meeting.  Each member will bring his own lunch.  The chapter will supply drinks.  More details to come.

· April 10 – We are going to be given free entry and special privileges at the Lady Bird Wildflower Center in Austin.  Details to come. 

· Our next board meeting will be on May 7 at Wilson Ledbetter park in Cameron at 10:00.

· There will be no general membership meeting in May

· May 15 – Amphibian Watch.  Details to come. 

· May 16 – Mussel Watch.  Details to come. 

· June 12 and 13 – Chapter camp out at Ed B.’s place.   Our monthly meeting will be held on Friday the 12th instead of Thursday the 11th.

There was $100 left over from the Millennium Seed Bank.  Katherine and Debbi asked that we designate this money as budget money for the millennium seed bank project.  Paula so moved, Don seconded, and the motion passed with all ayes.

Debbi gave us an update on the Milam County Nature Resource Book.  Don mentioned the difficulty in using the current page format.  After much discussion the decision was made to allow flexibility in the design of our pages.  Using Don’s suggestions Debbi will provide the book section leaders with other formats.

Cindy mentioned that the following members are eligible for awards:  Connie – certification; Ed B., Ann, Don, and Anne – 2009 Re-certification; and Don – 250 hour milestone.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:30 am  

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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